
Six years ago, the ideologically steadfast community of Neve Zuf was compelled to 

withstand and overcome a tragedy. The Salomon family was hosting a “Shalom Zachar,” a 

celebration traditionally held for male newborns on the Sabbath eve preceding the baby’s 

circumcision and induction into the eternal Abrahamic covenant. A terrorist, determined to 

destroy the festive ceremony and to break the spirit of the community, entered the Salomon 

family home, stabbed and murdered three relatives of the family, Yosef, Chaya and Elad.  

Residents responded to the tragedy with an unshakable determination by immediately 

expanding the community and establishing a new neighborhood in memory of the three 

victims. Invoking each of the first Hebrew letters for the names of the three victims, the 

community called the new neighborhood “Neve Achi,” where residential caravans were set up 

without delay. In the summer of 2023, the seeds that were planted in heartbreak six years 

earlier paved the way for the government to authorize the construction of 300 new housing 

units in Neve Achi, doubling the entire size of Neve Zuf. 

The youth of Neve Zuf, taking after their parents, are fiercely dedicated to their community, 

no matter the hurdles. The teenagers orchestrate an annual 5-K race, including logistics, 

fundraising, and advertising for the event, in memory of a resident murdered in a terrorist 

attack. Unfortunately, their local youth center, following years of heavy use, has fallen into 

disrepair. Initially, the teens attempted to renovate the structure themselves, but without 

financial resources, their efforts bore little fruit. To make this blessing a reality for these teens, 

Neve Zuf needs your help to renovate the youth center with new games and equipment.  

Neve Zuf is also committed to providing its children and toddlers with spiritual and 

emotional foundations and building blocks for a stable and secure future. To meet this need, 

the community created a play center for those children ages 12 and under. The play center 

however, needs your help to buy furnishings as well as educational toys and games. Your 

support will give the community’s children tools to embark on the courageous path laid by 

their parents.   

Neve Zuf wants to renovate its local youth center and play center to provide its 

children a safe and enriching environment. Your support will provide another brick in 

the building and development of this pioneering community. Your gift today will 

encourage Neve Zuf’s tots and teens to follow in the courageous path of their parents. 

They will be the next generation’s pioneers in the Biblical Heartland! 

INVESTING IN THE NEXT GENERATION 



COMMUNITY SNAPSHOT 

To participate in this project: visit our website at www.cfoic.com/projects 
Or mail a check with the project name in the memo to: 

CFOIC Heartland, 7661 McLaughlin Rd, #255, Falcon, CO 80831 (US & Canada) 
CFOIC Heartland, PO Box 752, Karnei Shomron, Israel (all other countries) 

The dedicated youth of Neve Zuf are always helping others, 
you can help inspire them with a renovated youth center 

Project Summary Neve Zuf: Children & Youth  

NEVE ZUF CHILDREN & YOUTH 

PROJECT BUDGET 

Play Center Furnishings ............................................................................... $11,100 

Youth Center Equipment .............................................................................. 10,760 

Youth Center Renovation .............................................................................. 5,720 

TOTAL FUNDS REQUIRED ......................................................... $27,580 

 Founded: 1977 

 Location: Benjamin region, Samaria 

 Geographical Significance: 

located on the site of a British 

Mandate police station, right near 

where Saul went searching for his 

donkeys 

 Origin of Name: in English, “Nectar 

Oasis” 

 Population: 280 families, including 

180 teenagers 

You can give Neve Zuf’s children a great start to grow up to 
be heroic pioneers with an uplifting play center 


